DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

JULY 16, 2013
Members Present: Goss, Armbruster, Carroll, Corsa, Farley, Hampton, Harden, McMullen, Newman, Newstadt, Sarg, and Seppala
Acting Chairman Sarg opened the meeting by introducing new Commissioners Armbruster, Farley and Seppala. Each Commissioner provided a brief synopsis of their military and personal background.  
Members Excused: Keithley, Lardizzone, Showell and Weir
Staff Present: Knotts and Peterson
PRESENTATIONS:
Jessica Finan (Home of the Brave) – She reported they currently have 14 males and one open bed.  Ms. Finan indicated that HUD vouchers have been coming through and as a result they have three individuals that are transitioning to permanent housing. Their female program is still on hold, they are looking at selling the old house and leasing in a new location, possibly by September or October. She applied for a van through a VA grant and is waiting to hear back. She answered questions and discussion followed. 
Gary Morris (DART TRANSIT) – He explained his mission objectives and requested assistance in obtaining data that would help establish a more extensive public transportation system in lower Delaware.  
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
Bill Peterson (DVH Administrator) – He provided a monthly report for the Veterans Home, briefed on the sidewalk project and announced the pending approved for their 1.8 M project for the dining room. He handed out a donation request of items he is not permitted to purchase with State funds. He requested approval to use $1,800 out of the Veterans Home Fund to buy a new juke box for the Gold Wing because theirs recently died.
MOTION BY CARROLL TO APPROVE THE AMOUNT OF $1,800 FROM THE VETERNS HOME FUND TO PURCHASE A NEW JUKE BOX, SECONDED BY CORSA, MOTION CARRIED.
John Knotts (DCVA Executive Director) – He spoke about the progress of the Veterans Services Directory (VSD), the American Legion State Convention and upcoming events. He announced there will be a van going to the Korean War Monument in Washington, DC for the Hero’s Welcome on July 27, 2013, and he has KWV commemorative coins. There will be a veteran’s initiative on July 23, 2013, and a job fair in Bridgeville on August 2, 2013.  On August 11, 2013, a deployment ceremony is scheduled for the 1-150th Engineer Company, Delaware Army National Guard and there will be a Gold Star Families Gala on September 21, 2013.
Ginny Yelland (VAMC) – She reported that Mr. Hendee has been detailed to VAMC Philadelphia until September 7, 2013, and in the interim they have detailed Robin C. Aube-Warren, FACHE to fill in. She spoke about the most recent water test results, what issues came up and what measures were taken by the VA. She responded to questions on this issue. She provided an update about the mobile unit, outlined its schedule and provided detailed information about the staffing and services. 
MOTION BY MCMULLEN TO ACCEPT JUNE COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY CORSA, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

NORTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Harden reported there were 57 interments and 34 applications approved for the month of June.  The Raise & Realignment project is going well in spite of all the rain and the contractor plans to complete the project on schedule. 
SOUTHERN CEMETERY
Vice Chairman Goss reported there were 18 interments and 54 applications approved for the month of June. The DOC provided 162 man hours of labor at the Cemetery and he briefed about other improvements at the Southern Cemetery.
VETERAN SERVICES
Commissioner Corsa reported that 100 claims were filed, 144 decisions were received and 2,339 claims are still pending, with an approximate amount of $1,638,000 awarded.
HEALTH SERVICES
Commissioner Corsa briefed on the Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI) Meeting sponsored by the Delaware Commission of Veterans Affairs and Delaware Vietnam Veterans held on July 10, 2013.  Discussion followed. 
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS
Commissioner Sarg provided handouts detailing both the current state and federal legislation dealing with veterans.  He highlighted a few of the bills on the state legislation. 
COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS
Mr. Knotts provided an update pertaining to the proposed state WWII monument. 
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Armbruster (AMERICAN LEGION) – They held their 95th State Convention on July 13-14, 2013, at the Sheraton in Dover and outlined the events of the convention. They held their elections on July 14, 2013, and he listed the election results.  He reported that the Boy State was held in June and spoke about the event.  They also run an American Legion baseball league and provided details.
Carroll (MOPH) –He turned his report over to Gary Morris who spoke about legislation proclaiming Delaware as a Purple Heart State.
Corsa (VVA) – He reported that the VVA sponsored the Flag Day Ceremony at the Millsboro Cemetery and provided some highlights of the event.
Farley (MCL) – No report.
Goss (KWVA) – He thanked everyone for their cards, letters and phone calls while he was in the hospital.
Hampton (At Large) – He is attempting to make contact with military establishments within the state for the transition assistance program, so he can get information for vets making claims.  He is still working on establishing an Iraq/Afghanistan Vets group.
Harden (WAVES) – She reported that she was once again elected their treasurer.
McMullen (AFSA) – He reported members of his Chapter participated in the Gettysburg battlefield clean-up in preparation for the 150th Anniversary and also provided over 3,000 hours at the Veterans Home.  He attended the Flag Day Ceremony at the Southern Cemetery and sat on the board for the Chief Master Sergeant Scholarship award. Their National Convention will be held in San Antonio, TX, from August 24-28, 2013.
Newman (VFW) – Their National Convention will be held July 20-28, 2013, in Louisville, KY, at which time he will be installed as the Supreme Commander of the Military Order of the Cootie.
Newstadt (JWV) – No Report.
Sarg (MOAA) – He spoke about “Storming the Hill” and discussion followed.
Seppala (MOWW) – Their National Convention will be held in Dallas, TX, August 13-18, 2013, and the Wilmington Chapter held their annual picnic.  
NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Knotts provided an update about the Delaware Veterans Trust Fund.  There was discussion about how the Trust Fund came to be and the parameters of how it will be managed. 

Commissioner Newstadt commended all the individuals who worked to make the Delaware Veterans Trust Fund happen. 
Mr. Skocik spoke about working with a renewed Watchmaker school initiative program, the program’s initiative and needs. He asked the Commission to consider getting involved in this program.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
AUGUST 20, 2013 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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